
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 

April 5, 1930 

 

 

The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met in 

regular adjourned session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Those present and 

answering at roll call were: Councilmen Penberthy, Bear, 

Glassford, Hall, Hirons, Sievert, Rogers. City Attorney Adams, 

City Manager Thompson, and City Clerk Tomlinson were present. 

 

Captain Aubrey Kief, T. H. Sackett, Delbert Bullock, A. A. Sherred 

were present. Captain Kief is a representative of Curtiss-Wright 

Inc. 

 

Re. airport lease 

 

A tentative agreement between the City of Grand Junction and Mr. 

Sackett, whereby the City agreed to lease and demise to Mr. 

Sackett, the municipal airport field for the purpose of conducting 

a flying school, which includes a ground and flying course as 

outlined by Curtiss-Wright, Inc., and to develop other phases of 

aviation in connection with such school, was presented and 

discussed. 

 

After considerable discussion, it was moved by Councilman 

Glassford and seconded by Councilman Hirons that the City Manager 

and City Attorney draft a lease to T. H. Sackett of Fort Collins, 

Colorado on the Municipal Airport, until May 1st, 1931 along the 

lines discussed between the Council and Mr. Sackett and set forth 

in the tentative draft of lease now before the Council, such lease 

to contain suitable forfeiture provisions for the protection of 

the City. 

 

The question being upon the adoption of the motion, the roll was 

called with the following result: 

 

Councilmen voting YEA - Bear, Glassford, Hall, Hirons, Sievert, 

Penberthy, Rogers. 

 

Councilmen voting NO - None. 

 

All of the Councilmen voting YEA, the President declared the 

motion carried. 

 

There being no further business to come before the meeting, on 

motion of Councilman Penberthy, seconded by Councilman Hall, the 

meeting adjourned to meet at the call of the President. Motion 

carried. 

 

/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 

City Clerk 

 


